
Page 1 of 2 

 

MINUTES OF MONTHLY MEETING OF MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF TULLAMORE HELD AT 
4.00PM ON 10th FEBRUARY 2022 IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, ÁRAS an CHONTAE, 

TULLAMORE 
 
Present:   
Cllr. T. McCormack (Cathaoirleach); Cllr. F. Moran (Leas Cathaoirleach); Cllr. D. Owens; Cllr. D. 
Harvey; Cllr. N. Feighery; Cllr. K. Smollen; Cllr. S. O’Brien 
 
In Attendance:  
Mr. T. Shanahan, Director of Services; Ms. Jean Ryan, Senior Executive Officer; Mr. J. 
Connelly, Senior Executive Engineer; Ms B. Corbet, Meetings Administrator; Ms. Amanda 
Pedlow, Heritage Officer   
 
 
1. Confirmation of Minutes 
The following minutes were approved on the proposal of Cllr. D. Owens and seconded by 
Cllr. D. Harvey: 

a) Minutes of Committee Meeting held on 13th January 2022 
b) Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 13th January 2022 

 
2. Update on delivering the Offaly Heritage Plan 2017-23 and preparation of new 5-year 

plan 
Ms. A. Pedlow, Heritage Officer summarised the Draft Offaly Heritage Plan 2023-2027.  This 
meeting was the launch of the public consultation process for the 5-year plan.  The members 
welcomed the report.  Ms. Pedlow encouraged submissions as part of the process. It is 
intended to adopt the plan in Q3 2022 at plenary Council.   

 
3. GMA Allocation  
Ms. J Ryan gave a brief overview on the projects funded to date.  Following a request from 
the members at the January meeting, Mr. Ryan suggested a number of projects for the 2022 
allocation.   
The list of projects as presented by Ms. J Ryan was agreed on the proposal of Cllr. S. O’Brien 
and second by Cllr. Harvey as follows: 

GMA Allocation for 2022 Amount  

Town Park Toilets €35,000 

Estate management  €20,000 

Tullamore 400 €10,000 

Outdoor Event €10,000 

Footpath at Erry (Armstrong) €25,000 

  €100,000 

 
4. Regeneration  
The members welcomed the report as presented by Mr. J. Connelly posing a number of 
questions including disability parking spaces in O’Connor Sq; path on Church Rd, Henry St 
and Adams Villas; Clara Town Master Plan; review of parking on River St, Clara; pedestrian 
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safety on Tanyyard link; liaise with residents of Brocca Rd; pedistrian crossing on Kilbeggan 
Bridge; bus shelters; gas line on Northside.  
Mr. J. Connelly responded to queries and agreed to follow up where appropiate.  

 
5. Notices of Motion: 

Cllr. T. McCormack  
That Tullamore MD contact the Government to secure funding to replace the existing 
CCTV system" 

Cathaoirleach Cllr. Tony McCormack advised the motion was not required as the CCTV in the 
town is up to date.  
 
6. AOB  
None  
 
The meeting then concluded. 
  
Signed:    

 Cathaoirleach  Meetings Administrator 
    
Date: 10/03/2022   

  


